Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Process Phase IV

Second Phase IV Stakeholder Group Meeting

Thursday, March 3, 2005

Facilitator: Dr. Jonathan Raab, Raab Associates, Ltd.

Consultants: Dr. David Nichols and

Dan Meszler, Meszler Engineering Services

Meeting #2: Draft Summary

23 people attended the meeting, which began at 9:00am and concluded at about 12:45pm

Documents Distributed or Presented:

	Before Meeting:

1. Agenda Stakeholder Meeting #2 -3/3/05  

2. Appliance Letter – Mat Auten, RIPIRG

3. Draft 2005 VEIA Legislation – Dan Meszler

4. VEIA Package 03-03-05 –  Dan Meszler

5. Draft Letter to DOE on LEED –  Dave Nichols

6. Letter Supporting GHG Legislation –  Emily Rochon, CWA


At The Meeting:

7. Attachment 1, Case Studies to RIDE LEED Letter – David Nichols

8. Powerpoint: Buildings and Facilities Update—David Nichols

9. Powerpoint: Transportation and Land Use: Status of Issues—Dan Meszler

Introductions and New Business

Dr. Raab reviewed the agenda for the day and everyone introduced themselves.

EPA Award

The RI GHG Stakeholder Process was notified that US EPA will award it a Climate Protection Award on May 4 in Washington D.C.  Although the award did not come with any funding, several Stakeholders expressed their enthusiasm for the national recognition.  Janet Keller of DEM will contact EPA regarding who should attend, but she thinks it should be the hosts (DEM and SEO) plus at least one of the other Stakeholder members.

RI House Resolution Promoting Goals to Reduce Global Warming Pollution

Emily Rochon explained that the House was having a hearing this afternoon to review legislation that would explicitly have the Legislature support the NE Governors and Eastern Canadian Premiers’ GHG reduction targets and the work of the RI GHG Stakeholder process.  All the Stakeholders agreed that we should send a letter of support, referencing and attaching the recently announced EPA award to RI.  The final version of the letter will be posted on the website.

Buildings and Facilities Agenda Items

LEED for Public Buildings and Public Schools

Janet Keller said that the Governor’s Office edited both LEED for Public Buildings and Clean Fleet Executive Orders and returned to DEM for final review.  She commented that the new wording is clearer and leaves all the substance intact.  Although the EOs were expected to have been released prior to this Stakeholder meeting, DEM and DOA subsequently received additional questions from the Governor’s Office to which they are in the process of responding.

For the LEED Standards for Public Schools, David Nichols gave an update on the process and said that the next step was to send a letter to RI Dept. of Education Commissioner McWalters to get him behind the approach.  The Stakeholders all agreed that such a letter should be sent and proceeded to make suggestions for improving the letter including:

· Only have Commissioner action or executive order as options for next step, and don’t need to offer Legislative alternative at this point.

· Add case studies from MA (Nichols) and numbers from NECo for Cranston school improvements (Nichols)

· Have SEO and DEM follow-up directly with Commissioner.

It was agreed that Dr. Raab and Dr. Nichols should get the letter out on RI GHG stationery next week and post the final letter on the website.

Appliance Bill Support Letter

Isaac Elnecave from NEEP explained that they felt the Appliance Legislation, which has been reintroduced in RI, has a better chance of passing for several reasons.  First, it’s in the right committee this year.  Second, both CT and MD have adopted it over the past year and it’s far along in the Legislative process in several other states.

All the Stakeholders present agreed that a letter of support should be sent to the Legislature (as they had agreed in the prior two years).  The Stakeholders then discussed whether the savings numbers in the letter were accurate and agreed to have them rechecked (Isaac, Dave, and Dan).  There was also some discussion as to why the Attorney General’s Office was the lead in implementing the Legislation, and Dr. Raab agreed to follow-up with RI PIRG on this and let the Group know.

The Group agreed that the letter should be finalized and sent out next week.
Fossil Fuel Use in Existing Buildings and Facilities

Updates:

NEGA briefly described their proposal for a $250k/year pilot program for 2 years on gas DSM.  NEGA proposed this to the RI Division several months ago, and are currently responding to a set of data requests issued by the Division.  

Dave Nichols than described that he has been working with the Oil Heat Institute to develop two pilot programs --one on high efficiency heating equipment and another on biodiesel-- for possible funding by NORA.  However, NORA’s authorization recently ran out but it expects to be reauthorized.  John Batey should be approached about submitting applications through OHIRI soon anyway, to potentially tap into funds NORA has on hand.  

Janice gave an update on SEO’s fossil energy piggy-back on NECo’s Small C&I program that was recently raised from 100 KW to 200 KW customers, and said it is running fine.  She also described the progress in the ESCo program where 4 ESCos were selected and are currently reviewing interest from over a 100 buildings and facilities including some schools.

Fossil SBC:

David Nichols presented what is being proposed in CT for a fossil SBC and reviewed the paper he presented on SBC options at the B&F WG meeting as well as the feedback received from the WG (see slides).  He also discussed some options for moving forward.

There was some discussion about why ESCos and customers weren’t running with fossil energy efficiency if the paybacks looked so promising.  The Stakeholder Group then had a lengthy discussion about the current crisis in RI to cover low income bill arrearages.  Apparently the task force in the state looking at this is looking to raise money to cover bill paying only and not increased investment in energy efficiency measures.  In fact, one to the prime areas that this group is considering of funding are the existing energy efficiency and renewable energy SBCs.  The Group was very concerned about this potential raid on the fund, which are important strategies for implementing the state’s GHG Plan.

The Group decided that it should write a letter to this low income task force and the Legislature that:

1. Informed them that any short and long-term solution to the low income arrearage situation should include investments in energy efficiency to reduce bills and not just paying bills.

2. That both the economic and GHG benefits should be emphasized.

3. And that the SBC’s should not be used as sources of funding bill payments since it will be taking $ from these important cost-effective and environmental efforts.

The Group tasked Dr. Nichols and Dr. Raab to draft the letter and circulate to the Stakeholders next week.

The Group also decided to hold off on further action on the fossil SBC until after the current low-income crises settles down.

Transportation Agenda Items

Dan Meszler, using a powerpoint presentation, reviewed the overall progress on Pay-As You-Drive (PAYD) Insurance, the parking subsidy payout legislation, regional gas taxes and GHG savings research that he’s getting started on related to non-road vehicles and equipment.  Dan mentioned that two representatives from the insurance industry were planning on attending the next TLU meeting, and invited non-TLU working group members to attend. Dr. Raab mentioned that the Sierra Club and DEM were preparing a draft of follow-on legislation related to parking subsidy payout.  One Stakeholder asked Dan whether his analysis of non-road vehicles include boats and lawnmowers, and Dan responded that it would even include weed whackers.

Dan then reviewed a separate powerpoint presentation explaining the latest approach to VEIA.

During the discussion following the presentations Stakeholders made several points and raised a couple of questions:

· Now that RI has adopted CA-LEV standards, shouldn’t we be looking at also adopting California’s Pavley Standards for carbon, given that both CT and MA are committed to doing so?  [Note: The Group then decided that Dan should give a presentation to the TLU WG on what Pavley is as well as its costs and benefits.  TLU should develop a recommendation back to Stakeholder Group.]

· A Stakeholder opposed to the VEIA suggested that the VEIA powerpoint was a “nice description of a better, bad program.”

· There was discussion among the Stakeholders as to whether at least the powerpoint presentation should mention mpg equivalents to make the material more accessible, and it was agreed that Dan should add this.

· Suggested changes to the powerpoint presentation included:

· Include most current list of Stakeholder Members

· On slide 8, change, “Would not achieve Action Plan goal of 10% below 1990 levels by 2020” to “Is not designed to achieve the entire Action Plan goal of 10% below 1990 level by 2020 in the transportation sector.”

· Add a slide on what the purchaser would see and what the economic benefits are.

· The insurance industry initiated a rating system on vehicle claims.  We should consider scrapping the VEIA approach in favor of education and making it more convenient to drive more efficient cars (e.g., preferential parking).  [Note: Other Stakeholders argued that financial incentives and penalties were still necessary to make a significant difference.]

· There was some discussion on the size of the GHG savings from this program in terms of its importance to overall Plan assumptions, and relative to the appliance legislation.  It was concluded that the savings from this as currently designed would still be one of the largest GHG reduction opportunities in the Plan and larger than the appliance legislation.

Education

Eugenia Marks from the Audubon Society provided an update on the GHG related education pamphlet that several environmental groups, SEO, and DEM are working on.  They have raised $75k from several sources and are working with the graphic designer who produced a similar pamphlet in Maine.  They hope to have it ready for distribution using multiple channels by Earth Day in April.

Next Steps/To Do

· Post presentations and all finalized letters from Stakeholder Group on website – Raab Associates.

· Determine who will go to D.C. to accept EPA award – Janet Keller, DEM

· Update RI GHG Stakeholder letterhead with current Stakeholder Groups – Terri Bisson, RI DEM and Raab Associates

· Send letter of support to RI House and Senate from Stakeholder Group supporting the Legislation that endorses GHG Plan and GHG reduction targets – Terri Bisson, RI DEM and Emily Rochon, CWA

· Send letter of support to RI House and Senate on appliance legislation – Raab Associates and Matt Auten, RI PIRG

· Edit and send letter to Commissioner McWalters of RIDE on adopting LEED standards – David Nichols and Raab Associates.

· Work with the RI Oil Heat Institute on two NORA pilot funding proposals and submit – Dave Nichols and John Batey

· Draft letter and circulate to Stakeholders for comment on the low-income bill paying funding issue – Dave Nichols and Raab Associates

· Prepare slide presentation on potential benefits and costs to RI for adopting California’s Pavley Legislation for TLU mtg. – Dan Meszler.

· Finalize plans with insurers to present at next TLU meeting – Dan Meszler

· Update the VEIA slide presentation with changes outlined above—Dan Meszler

· Complete GHG education pamphlet by Earth Day – Audubon, et al.

Stakeholder Group Phase IV Attendance:

	Organization
	Name
	12/09/04
	3/03/05

	
	
	
	

	Apeiron 
	Brad Hyson
	X
	X

	Audubon Society of RI
	Eugenia Marks
	X
	X

	Brown University
	Harold Ward
	X
	X

	Business Roundtable
	Gary Ezovski
	X
	X

	Clean Water Action
	Emily Rochon
	X
	X

	Conservation Law Foundation
	Christopher D'Ovidio
	 
	

	Governor's Policy Office
	Mark Adelman
	 
	

	Narragansett Electric
	David Jacobson
	X
	X

	Narragansett Electric
	Tim Horan (alternate)
	 
	

	Narragansett Electric
	Kate Ringe-Welch (alt)
	 
	

	National Federation of Independent Businesses
	Terrence Martesian
	 
	

	NE Gas Co.
	Jim Carey
	X
	X

	Northern RI Chamber of Commerce
	Dave Carlin
	X
	

	Oil Heat Institute  
	Peter Lombardi
	 
	

	Oil Heat Institute / Energy Research Center 
	John Batey
	 
	

	RI DEM
	Terri Bisson
	X
	X

	RI DEM
	Janet Keller
	X
	X

	RI DEM
	Steve Majkut
	X
	

	RI DEM
	Fred Vincent
	 
	

	RI Department of Administration
	Bill Ferguson
	 
	

	RI DOT
	Diane Badorek
	 
	

	RI DOT
	Bob Shawver
	
	X

	RI Economic Development Corp.
	Mike Walker
	 
	

	RI House, Policy Office
	Gary Ciminero
	
	

	RI League of Cities and Towns
	Jamie Magnani
	X
	

	RI Manufacturers Association
	Johyn Grady
	 
	

	RI PIRG
	Matt Auten
	 
	

	RI Public Transit Authority
	Mark Therrien
	 
	

	RI PUC (alternate)
	Al Contente
	X
	X

	RI PUC
	Doug Hartley
	 
	

	RI Senate, Policy Office
	Ken Payne
	 
	

	RI Society of Environmental Professionals
	Richard Austin
	 
	X

	RI State Energy Office
	Janice McClanaghan
	X
	X

	RI State Energy Office
	Tim Howe
	X
	X

	Save the Bay
	Jane Austin
	X
	X

	Sierra Club
	Barry Schiller
	X
	

	Sierra Club
	Jenn Tuttle
	
	X

	RI Statewide Planning
	George Johnson
	
	X

	TEC-RI
	John Farley
	 
	

	URI
	Vin Rose
	X
	X

	 
	
	 
	

	Ex-Officio
	 
	 
	

	US DOE
	Lois Pasquerella
	 
	

	US EPA
	Norman Willard
	 
	

	US EPA
	Elissa Tonkin
	 
	

	US EPA
	Steve Dunn
	
	

	US EPA
	Bill White
	 
	

	Other
	
	
	

	NEEP
	Isaac Elnecave
	 
	X

	RIRRC
	Steve Montecalvo
	
	X

	
	
	
	

	Facilitators / Consultants
	
	 
	

	Raab Associates, Ltd.
	Jonathan Raab
	X
	X

	Raab Associates, Ltd.
	Peter Wortsman
	X
	

	Meszler Engineering Services
	Dan Meszler
	X
	X

	Dave Nichols
	Dave Nichols
	X
	X
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